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FROM THE PRESIDENT’S DESK:

It is time once again for our Property Owners Association Annual Meeting to discuss and vote on matters that affect our neighborhood.  We will meet on April 22, 2007 at 2:00 pm at the pavilion.  Remember to bring your lawn chairs!  Refreshments will be provided.

This year we will be voting for three board members.  Ken Sigman , who has served as VP will be  seeking re-election Brad Roberts, who serves on the Architectural committee, has also decided to seek re-election as well.  They both have served on the Board for several years and have done a wonderful job.  I, Byron Davis Sr., will be seeking re-election also at this time.  I have served as the Board President for the last two years.  We are asking anyone who is interested in running for the Board to please contact Ron Keeley 903-871-0109, Joe Jeter 903-839-2986, Mark Shaw 903-871-8756, and Hank Stuth 903-839-1385.  These board members are serving as the Nominating Committee.  Nominations will also be accepted from the floor.  
Over the past year the Board has completed numerous projects:

· Installing Dry Hydrant at #2 boat ramp

· Repairing pier #2 boat ramp

· Building fishing pier at the Pavilion

· Fixed fence at #2 boat ramp

· Cleaning shoreline at pavilion

· Extending the dry hydrant at the Pavilion

· And last but not least a website for ESEPOA

                                              See reverse side for hydrilla update
All property owners are hereby given notice of the proposed change to the By-Laws.  Specifically 
                            Article X    Care and Upkeep
                            Section one.  Which states:  All property owners are to keep their lots in a generally neat condition.
To be changed to….

All Property owners shall keep their yards mowed.  Shall and will cut down all dead trees on improved lots.  Property owner shall cut down dead trees on unimproved lots if majority of Board deems it a safety hazard.  Piles of scrap lumber, PVC pipe and other items not piled for burning shall be stacked so as not to be seen from street or adjacent lots.  No wrecked or inoperable vehicles shall be kept that can be seen from the street or adjacent lots. If compliant is received, via certified mail, the board will through majority vote deem if action is necessary.  If board deems action is needed violating property owner will have 30 (thirty) days to bring property into compliance.  A second certified notice will be sent if violating property owner has not complied and property owner will be given 15 (fifteen) days.  If property owner is not in compliance after second notice the board through majority rule shall seek action to bring property into compliance.
The need to change this By-Law is due to the growing number of property owners that choose not to maintain their property.  This will lead to East Shore Estates receiving a negative reputation and that will leads to a drop in property value
Our property dues will remain at $75.00 for the next fiscal year.  Keys are priced at $3.00 each if mailed, and $2.00 each if picked up.  Your dues statement is enclosed.

Please come out and be a part of the decision making process.  Meet your neighbors and share your thoughts about East Shore Estates and let the Board know what improvements you would like to see to the neighborhood.
Thank you,

Byron Davis, Sr.

President, ESEPOA

